Meeting Minutes for April 8, 2010

Milton Planning Board

The 26th meeting of the Planning Board for fiscal year 2010 was held on Thursday, April 8, 2010, at 6:30 p.m. in the John Cronin Conf. Rm.  

In attendance:  Peter F. Jackson, Alexander Whiteside, Emily Keys Innes, Edward L. Duffy, Planning Board members, William Clark, Planning Director, and Diane Colligan, Planning Board’s Administrative Assistant

Absent:  Bernard J. Lynch III

1. ADMINISTRATIVE TASKS

The Planning Board postponed approval of the meeting minutes of March 18, 2010. 

2. FUTURE MEETINGS

The Planning Board confirmed a future Planning Board meeting on April 22, 2010 at 6:30 P.M. in the Cronin Conference Room

3.
 STONEBRIDGE LANE – AMENDED SPECIAL PERMIT    


The Board signed a plan amendment for Stonebridge Lane. The same plan amendment had been signed by the Planning Board in September 2009.
4.
MASTER PLAN


Board member Emily Keys Innes has received several emails from town residents willing to volunteer. They would like to have a more definite charge Ms. Innes will draft a press release encouraging volunteers and containing some specifics.
5.
CITIZENS SPEAK     

No person spoke.

6.
SPECIAL PERMIT HEARING- TOWN OF MILTON WIND TURBINE PROJECT

            The applicant requested that the hearing be continued until April 22, 2010 at 6:45 p.m.

7.
AMENDMENT OF A SPECIAL PERMIT - 36CENTRAL AVE 
 Paul Sullivan introduced the Board to a manager of Oranmore Enterprises Mr. Michael Moore. Mr. Moore stated that his company has been in business for 15 years and has completed several projects in Boston and Quincy over those years. Mr. Moore also stated that the financing for the project being provided by Needham Bank. Andy Zlesky, Architect for the project presented the Board with info on the proposed building height and stated he is making allowance for building material differences. Peter Kelly who owns property abutting the project stated that his wife and he support the project and the developer. Margaret Donovan stated that the decision of the Board of Appeals met her concerns. 
8.
SPECIAL PERMIT AMENDMENT- 88 WHARF STREET 

John Collings, General Manager of the 88 Wharf Restaurant, provided the Board with a parking analysis showing available parking. The Board approved parking for 60 person lunchtime functions and will draft a decision on this matter. 
9.
APPROVAL NOT REQUIRED PLAN– 162 CENTRAL AVE

Attorney Robert Sheffield attorney for applicant, provided the Board with several plans of the lot. The plans show that the two lots have adequate area and adequate frontage on Central Avenue. The Board approved the plan and the Board authorized Mr. Clark to endorse the plan on its behalf. . 
ADJOURNMENT   
The meeting was adjourned at 8:30PM.








 _________________________








Alexander Whiteside, Secretary


